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Removing Burdensome Regulations can drive an economic boom
that raises incomes and expands job opportunities for all
Americans. My view on this is simple: If you really want to
pursue a policy that ships jobs overseas, enact a regulation
or tax it, If we purposefully enact policies to make it more
expensive, American businesses and jobs will go to China,
India, and elsewhere. . 2011 a US senator criticized the Obama
Administration's anti-energy agenda, "I have not seen a more
anti-energy Administration than the current one. And all
Americans are feeling the pain of President Obama's suicidal
energy policies," . regulations are so incredibly harmful to

our nation and our economy and to American families who have
dedicated their lives to providing the United States .
Environment and government taking the road of conservation, do
not build, no not make, do not use. Is a lack of leadership of
what made America great. Stop spending money on reports,
meeting, conferences, committees. Need to address gaping trade
deficit. maintain America's role as the most competitive
economy on earth. If we don't develop a non-regulation type
U.S. policy, we will to be subject to the whims of foreign
dictators . That would be disastrous for our economy. Thanks
to the shale energy revolution, America is one of the world's
top producers of natural gas. While our nation's families and
industrial and manufacturing bases rely on this abundant fuel
source, some areas of the country lack necessary pipeline
infrastructure. This lack of infrastructure leads to
unnecessarily inflated costs for electricity for both
consumers and job creators," said Rep. Flores. "The Promoting
Interagency Coordination for Review of Natural Gas Pipelines
Act will allow us to fully harness this environmentally
friendly, affordable and abundant resource by bringing greater
transparency and accountability to the natural gas permitting
process for interstate pipelines. These improvements encourage
a more robust and reliable pipeline infrastructure system,
which in turn will deliver clean, affordable natural gas to
hardworking American families." "Our focus has been and will
continue to be building America's energy infrastructure,
creating jobs, and strengthening our economy. streamline the
permitting process for building energy infrastructure which in
turn strengthens our economy, creates jobs, and increases our
energy security. Obama said in In 2011, natural gas provided
25 percent of the energy consumed in the United States. Its
production creates jobs and provides economic benefits to the
entire domestic production supply chain, as well as to
chemical and other manufacturers, who benefit from lower
feedstock and energy costs. By helping to power our
transportation system, greater use of natural gas can also
reduce our dependence on oil. And with appropriate safeguards,
natural gas can provide a cleaner source of energy than other
fossil fuels. For these reasons, it is vital that we take full
advantage of our natural gas resources. Interior dept reported
collecting over $49 billion from fiscal years 2011 through
2015 from royalties and other payments. GAO said Federal oil
and gas resources provide an important source of energy for
the United States; create jobs in the oil and gas industry;
and generate billions of dollars annually in revenues that are
shared between federal, state, and tribal governments. The
Federal government has been collecting revenues from mineral
production on Federal onshore lands since 1920; on American
Indian lands since 1925; and on Federal offshore lands since
1953. In 1982, the Federal Oil and Gas Royalty Management Act
, collection, accounting, and disbursement of these revenues.
Since that time, Interior has provided over $280 billion to
Federal, State, and American Indian recipients through this
program. Approximately 60 percent of all annual collections
have gone to the General Fund of the U.S. Treasury, 22 percent
to special purpose funds, 14 percent to States, and almost 4
percent to the American Indian community. Special purpose
funds, including the LWCF, the HPF, and the Reclamation Fund,
have received $61.8 billion in ONRR-collected mineral revenues
since 1982. Each month, ONRR receives and processes about

49,000 royalty and production reports, containing
approximately 845,000 lines of data, from approximately 3,300
royalty payors and 1,500 production reporters.
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